
DA16a 

1 
 

Justice Committee 
 

Domestic Abuse (Scotland) Bill 
 

Supplementary written submission from ASSIST 
 
Thank you for your letter of 18th inst setting out the issues I agreed to revert to the 
Committee. I will deal with each in turn. 
 

 Source of statement that 1 in 4 women cannot proceed with an application for a 
civil protection order due to legal aid contributions or failure to access legal aid. 
 

This can be found in paras 6.72 – 6.79, in particular para 6.75 of “An Evaluation of 
the Protection from Abuse (Scotland) Act 2001” by Scoular, J; Connelly, C & 
Cavanagh, K 2003  
http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Publications/2003/11/18566/29468  
 

 Breach of Probation Orders 
 
I agree with Women’s Aid that the relaxation of the need for corroboration may be 
appropriate as long as there is scope for the evidence to be tested in court. The 
Procurator Fiscal will, when considering whether to proceed with a prosecution, bear 
in mind all the evidence available. The result of the Cadder case announced today 
will have a profound effect on both domestic and sexual abuse cases. I hope that 
one of the effects of this ruling will be the consideration of the need for corroboration 
within Scots law.  
 

 Research on use of mediation in domestic abuse situations 
 
I have sourced both US and UK based research, however, I have confined my 
listings here to UK based research. If the Committee would prefer a wider research 
base, I am happy to provide the US sources.  

 
In my opinion, the definitive research is “Mothering through Domestic Violence” 
Radford, L & Hester, M; 2006, Jessica Kingsley, London. Radford & Hestor state, 
“The presumption that parents will usually make agreements that are best or most 
workable for their children is fundamentally flawed in domestic violence cases, and 
results in coerced agreements that turn out to be unworkable’ (Mothering Through 
Domestic Violence, L Radford and M Hester, 2006). 

 
The Children and Family Court Advisory and Support Service, Cafcass in England 
and Wales state in their Domestic Violence toolkit that,  “Joint meetings must be 
based on freely given consent, which cannot be guaranteed when there has been a 
violent or abusive relationship; 
  
Family mediation or dispute resolution may increase the vulnerability of a the parent 
who has experienced domestic violence, and; 
  
Where there has been intimidation by one party over another, discussion about the 
child’s best interests may become secondary to the management of the intimidation 

http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Publications/2003/11/18566/29468
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between parents; In many minority cultures the family and community dynamics can 
be such that the parent who has experienced domestic violence could be at greater 
risk of violence because of a process of mediation/dispute resolution.” 
  
(Domestic Violence Toolkit, 2007, 5.62). 

 
“It should be made clear that their refusal to attend a joint meeting will not detriment 
the case” (Domestic Violence Toolkit, 2007, 5.63). 
 
The original report that led to the toolkit can be found at 
http://www.hmica.gov.uk/files/HMICA_Domestic_violence_linked1.pdf  
 
Thank you again for the opportunity to appear in front of the Justice Committee and 
to provide some follow up information.  
 
 
Mhairi M McGowan 
ASSIST 
26 October 2010 
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